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Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

8212 Philadelphia Road 
Rosedale, MD 21237 

 

Prince of Peace Staff 
 
Ministers: The Members of Prince of Peace                 410-866-8766 
Pastor: Rev. Matthew Fuhrman                                                              443-710-7007 
Parish Coordinator: Millie Smith                                    410-866-8766 
Council President: Michele Jecelin                                410-391-6890 
Creative Learning Center: Michele Nitzel, Director   410-866-1585 
Organist: Alisa Kipnis                                                          443-494-8436 
 

www.poplutheranbaltimore.org 
 

 
 

 
 

Regular Worship Schedule 
Traditional Worship 8:00 AM 

Contemporary Worship 9:30 AM 
Traditional Worship 11:00 AM 

http://www.poplutheranbaltimore.org/
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A Message from Pastor Matt 
 
Dear Friends, 

I am very excited to share with you a wonderful and, I 
believe, Holy Spirit inspired opportunity that Prince of Peace 
has been afforded. In working with the Bishop’s office to 
address staffing needs and concerns, we have the chance to 
call a second pastor to come and serve at our congregation. 
We have been given the name of an outstanding individual 
who will be graduating seminary this month, and (if called by 
the congregation) will be coming to us as his first call. This 
recommendation comes from Bishop Bill Gohl who has been 
supporting and encouraging Prince of Peace during this time 
of transition. 

I have met and been in communication with the candidate, 
who I say with great excitement and sincerity is incredible, 
and we would be blessed to have him serve with us. 

He is bright, articulate, and very faithful. He brings a deep 
spirituality that is beyond his years. I feel that we share the 
same work ethic, and I think we would be able to balance 
each other and provide great assistance in ministry. 

He definitely has a pastor's heart, and I would want him to 
be my pastor if I was looking for a church (and for that 
matter will be pastor to my wife and children as we serve 
together). 

I feel very strongly that he and I would work just as well as 
Deacon Shari Trotter and I did, and while not being a second 
Shari, brings a lot of the same gifts that she did, while adding 
many distinct ones of his own. 

He is a "utility player" and will get along with both young 
and old. I see us working collaboratively, allowing current 
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ministries to deepen and strengthen, while allowing new 
ministries to grow. 

He has been serving as a concurrent intern (meaning going 
to seminary and serving in a parish at the same time), and 
has had a lot of direct pastoral experience even though not 
yet ordained. 

I cannot begin to articulate how excited and overjoyed I am 
imagining what God will do here in the coming years. 

Again, if called by the congregation, this would begin as a 
three-year term call. The difference between a term call and 
a regular call, is that a term call is a fixed agreement between 
the candidate and the congregation. As such, at the end of 
the three year time, both parties could choose to continue. 
However, if it is not a possibility for a variety of reasons – 
sense of call, financial, other unforeseen circumstance, etc., 
either party could conclude the ministry at that time. 
However, it is my hope and prayer that the potential for 
ministry and growth will be realized and we will have a long 
and successful ministry together for as long as God wills it. 

In discussing the financial obligations involved, the Finance 
Committee met and feels confident that we can make this 
three year commitment. 

As we continue to discern the road ahead, the process will 
look something like this. 

The candidate will meet with the Church Council soon. Due 
to the nature of the term call, and it being a second pastoral 
situation, the Church Council has the authority to act as a 
traditional call committee. 

If recommended by the Church Council, Prince of Peace will 
hold a combined, ONE service on Sunday, June 25 at 10 AM. 
There will be a special congregational meeting to vote 
immediately following the service. There will also be a 
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chance to meet and greet the candidate at a light breakfast 
beginning at 9 AM. Following the service, during which the 
candidate will preach, the congregation will vote on the 
candidate, and if affirmed, will be able to start serving with 
us this summer. 

Over the past year, many of you have expressed concern for 
me and my well-being, knowing that the needs and demands 
of the congregation are not small. I give thanks for your 
support, and for all the hard work that others have done to 
step up and continue the ministry we share. However, help is 
needed. Not just for me, but for the mission and purpose that 
we share in the Gospel. 

I am firmly convinced that this individual is a gift and 
blessing from God to help us in this effort. I ask the 
congregation for its consideration and support in calling him 
to share in this work, and the wonderful faith community 
that is Prince of Peace. 

Yours in Christ, 

The Rev. Matthew C. Fuhrman 
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“Council Highlights” 
Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

Council Minutes 
April 25, 2017 

  
Attendance:  Monica Areford, Jeevakumar Raja, Linda 
Bayliss, Wayne Doerflein, Jerry Towns, Matt Fuhrman, 
Chuck Hilseberg, Crystal Holston, Rick Stuckey, Ken 
Valencik, William Bisbee, Sandy Hullihen, Bernard 
Schweigman   
Excused:  Michele Jecelin 
  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM. 
  

REPORTS 
President:  Bill opened with prayer.  Sandy will do the 
opening next month. 
 
Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Matt will take Millie out to lunch 
for Administration Professional Day. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Wayne motioned to approve.  Monica 2nd.  Motion carried. 
  
Linda DeJong, representing Lead reported on the progress 
and changes with the program.  Linda will be the new 
facilitator for the group due to the resignation of Cindy 
Sexton.  The members of the group are:  Pastor Matt, Linda 
and Bob DeJong, Bill Bisbee, Monica and Colby Areford, 
Carol Fountain, and Crystal Holston. 59 people responded to 
the survey and Linda will follow up with council. 
  
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Artistic Senergy: Monica reported that auditions are being 
held for Charlotte’s Web. 
Daycare:  Monica reported that they are looking to hire a 
cook and a part time teacher. 
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Food for thought:  Sandy reported.  A scrapbooking event 
will be held 10/7 from 8-4.   
Stephens’s Ministry:  Jerry reported.  Next meeting 5/4 
Finance:  Eric gave an update and reported that the 
enrollment is increasing. 
Youth and Family Ministries: Wayne motioned for the 
following activities to be approved by council:  9/30 Bingo, 
10/28 Spaghetti Dinner, the sale of Little Ceasars pizza kits 
11/5-26, Crab Raffle tickets, serve food at the Flea Market on 
6/10, and to sell World’s Finest Chocolates 9/10-
9/29.  Motion carried.   
Stewardship:  The stewardship fair was postponed. 
Property:  Chuck reported the contractor for the 
waterproofing has not responded.  Another contractor will 
meet with Mike Kinnear on Thursday.   
  
OLD BUSINESS: 

 Staff transition discussed 
      Church Constitution was sent to Synod 
      Sound system discussed 

  
NEW BUSINESS: 

      Deb Thompson asked for use of Ellenberger Hall on 
7/29.  Monica motioned to approve.  Wayne 2nd.  Motion 
carried. 

      The Flea Market on 6/10 will benefit the General Fund.  Both 
youth and adult help are needed. 

      Update on Mike Kramer was discussed. 
  
 Adjourned 8:41 PM. 
  

Respectfully submitted, 
Crystal Holston 

Recording Secretary 
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Upcoming Building Repair Projects Update 
 
Matthew 16:18   And I tell you, you are Peter, and on this 
rock I will build my church, and the gates of hell shall not 
prevail against it. 
 
Matthew tells us that the church built upon a rock shall 
prevail against the gates of hell.  Matthew does not mention 
that proper maintenance and sometimes largescale projects 
are required to keep the church in good repair.  Of course 
Matthew was writing about the big ‘C’ Church and not the 
physical structures.  
I am writing to update and advise you on the two largescale 
projects that have become necessary at Prince of Peace.   
 
Electrical Feeder Replacement 
As you are aware, last summer BGE informed us that we 
must replace the underground electrical feeders that provide 
power to the buildings.  While BGE will actually replace the 
underground feeders, PoP is responsible for all of the work 
required to make this possible.   
 
PoP’s work includes excavation of a portion of the driveway 
and parking lot, installation of underground conduits, an 
outside concrete pad and miscellaneous electrical equipment 
both inside and outside of the building.   
 
The PoP Property Committee currently has a professional 
engineering firm looking into the code requirements and will 
provide written direction regarding the work so we may 
obtain final bids.  The anticipated cost of the work is 
approximately $75,000. 
 
Exterior Waterproofing and Foundation Drain 
Repairs 
Over the years, the three buildings (Day Care, the original 
church including Ellenberger Hall, and the Sanctuary) have 
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suffered from water infiltration during rains.  Water 
penetrates the below grade walls on all three structures.   
Additionally, rain water runoff sheets from the parking lot 
toward the buildings that are at the low end of the lot. 
We have considered two different approaches to remedy 
these problems: a negative side (interior) solution and a 
positive side (exterior) solution.   
 
The interior solution consists of a network of interior drains 
and (up to) eight sump pumps similar to what you may have 
in your basement at home.  The storm water would then be 
pumped from inside the building to drains outside the 
building. 
 
The exterior solution also requires new drains which would 
be installed around a portion of the outside perimeter of the 
buildings at the basement level and piped to the Baltimore 
County storm system.  The walls will be waterproofed and 
rain water would be managed outside of the buildings and 
not allowed to come inside like a sump pump system would 
allow. 
 
The two methods have been analyzed and the exterior 
approach has been selected as the preferred method, as 
water will be drained away from the building and not 
allowed to pass through the walls , which over time will 
deteriorate the concrete and block walls.   
We have met with contractors to obtain pricing for both 
methods.  Competitive bids are still being solicited for the 
exterior solution, but a price tag of approximately $250,000 
is expected. 
 
Project Phasing 
Ideally, the waterproofing project should be done before the 
electrical work begins. Since new drains will be placed below 
the location where the new concrete pad and electric meter 
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will be installed, performing the waterproofing project first 
will be less disruptive and less expensive. 
 
Financial 
Before making any financial commitments, we will 
coordinate with the Finance Committee for direction. 
 
Next Update 
Look for periodic updates as new information becomes 
available and as the work is scheduled. 
 
Regards, 
Prince of Peace Property Committee 

 

 
I’M SORRY LORD  

 
I’m sorry Lord, so many times 

I take you for granted 
The many blessings you bestow 

on me 
The air I breathe 

The love you shower over me 
The persons you’ve given me 
who are always in my corner 
May you forgive my lack of 

Caring that I seem not to show 
you Lord on a regular basis  

 
By M. Janis Eshleman 

 
By permission of M. Janis Eshleman 

Member of Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
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Thank You! 
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Prince of Peace at  
“Rosedale Friends and Neighbors” 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Dottie Staab, Carol Fountain and 
Pastor Matt represented Prince  
of Peace at “Rosedale Friends  

and Neighbors” on May 24, 2017. 
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Daytimers- Upcoming Events 
 
June 6 – 11:30 a.m.  – Bring your lunch – Speaker:  John 
Frank on D-Day 
  
June 17 – HARRISBURG, PA LAND & SEA – see flyer 
for information. 
 
July 4 – No meeting  
 
August 1 – Meeting 11:30 – Bring your lunch – Speaker 
 
September 5 – Meeting 11:30 a.m. – Bring your lunch –  
Speaker:  Patrick Heline subject TBA  
 
September 28 – Rainbow Comedy Playhouse – Show: 
“Sex Please We’re Sixty” – Cost $81 includes show, lunch, 
and bus transportation – Submit $40 with reservation to 
Dolores Evans by August 3, 2017. 
 
October 3 – October Fest (Sour Beef or Roast Beef) 
11:30 a.m. – Cost $15 – Submit reservations/money to  
Dolores Evans by September 17, 2017 – See flyer for 
additional information. 
 
For Reservations or to submit money contact Dolores Evans 
at 410-256-5652 or  Email dolores.evans@outlook.com.   
 

 For additional info contact Frank Addicks 443-425-3498  

 
Full payment or 50% deposit is required to reserve all trips 
and events  
 

 

 

mailto:dolores.evans@outlook.com
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SOCIAL MINISTRY  
 
Social Ministry will continue all Prince of Peace feeding 
programs throughout the summer months (even Food for 
Thought).  We will be delivering backpacks to the students 
during summer months. Although the children can get 
weekday food at the schools, on weekends the children are 
again left food-insecure.  Therefore, our Social Ministry team 
decided to continue providing backpacks to these 6 to 9 
children throughout the summer.  We will pack and help 
Robin Darago from Red House Run deliver the backpacks to 
the student’s homes.  
  
We are also asking if anyone in the congregation would like 
to be a shopper for the “Food for Thought” Program.  You 
will be assigned a certain item or two to bring in a specific 
amount by the third week of the month.  All items will be 
reimbursed by the Church.  Call Carolyn Wagner @ 410-804-
0808 if you would like more information. This is a vitally 
important role in the success of the program. 
Also going strong is the food bag program we prepare in 
cooperation with the Baltimore County Department of Aging.  
Their volunteer picks up and delivers food bags to four 
seniors who live in Rosedale.  We are now in the process of 
asking the seniors what foods they would like or need, so we 
can customize the bags for seniors.  We would also like to 
expand to include more seniors in the future.   
 
Although food programs usually get fewer donations in the 
summer months, as people think the need is not as dire as 
the winter months, we are here to tell you the need is 
definitely there in summer, as well.  Our food pantry has 
been busier than ever recently.  Social Ministry wants to say 
“Thank You Prince of Peace Congregation” for allowing us to 
serve so many local Rosedale residents with your support.   
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STREETS OF HOPE NEWS:  The next fundraiser in the 
Streets of Hope “Have a Bite Nite” program will be on June 
8, 2017, from 6-9 pm at Bob Evan's Restaurant, 4110 
Wholesale Club Drive, Nottingham, Md. 21236.  Next in the 
“Have a Bite Nite” series is July 11th at The Texas Roadhouse, 
Dundalk, 21222.  You will need a flyer for both of these 
events.  You can pick one up in Prince of Peace’s Narthex or 
contact Barbara Nock (410-686-4774).  These restaurant 
fundraisers this spring and summer support the Streets of 
Hope organization’s ministry to the homeless in Baltimore 
County.   
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WELCA 

Hello to all the ladies from the WELCA Steering Committee. 
May was a busy month for the Steering Committee and June 
is looking almost the same. 
 
MOTHER-DAUGHTER BANQUET: The Annual 
Mother/Daughter Banquet was held on Friday,  
May 12, 2017 at 6:30 PM, in Ellenberger Hall.  Special thanks 
go to Mike Kinnear and Bud Frank for help in moving 
furniture, setting up tables and all the hard/heavy work 
needed to make the Hall as festive as it was.  And, they 
joined Bob Scheufele, John Pritchett and Joe Erpenstein in 
serving drinks, dessert and doing after-party clean-up.  
Thanks, guys for everything you did! 
 
Approximately, 80 guests attended the banquet and the 
moms presented their best dishes for the meal.  Each small 
child received coloring pages and a pack of crayons and the 
moms and older children received favors of flower-decorated 
containers of chocolate candy. 
 
Maria Rose and Danny Elswig entertained us with light 
country music, several novelty dances (the bunny hop and 
hokey-pokey) and their most requested Christian song, “On 
My Father’s Side.”  The final song was “God Bless America,” 
which gave us the opportunity to sing together to God  
for our Country.  We ended the banquet with the Lord’s 
Prayer.  The Committee Members hope that everyone had a 
wonderful time at our 42nd Annual Mother/Daughter 
Banquet and are looking forward to next year’s 43rd. 
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The Tuesday Morning WELCA meeting was held May 16, 
2017 at 10 AM.  Sharon Ormrod conducted the lesson from 
the June Gather Magazine with help from the five members 
who attended the meeting.  The Sunday Afternoon meeting 
was May 28, 2017 at 12:30 PM in Ellenberger Hall with 
lunch. Pastor Matt conducted the lesson from the June 
Gather.  
 
The next Steering Committee Meeting is Friday, June 2, 2017 
at 10 AM in the conference room on the second floor.  The 
meeting is open to all members of WELCA and you are 
invited to the meeting.  Please join us with your comments 
and suggestions.   

Thankoffering Sunday is June 11, 2017:  Julie Stecker, 
Director of Communications for the Synod is scheduled to 
speak at all three services.  We would like to have Bold 
Women assist Pastor Matt at all the services.  A special sign-
up sheet will be available for Sunday, June 11th.  Also, Pastor 
Matt and the Steering Committee members will be asking for 
volunteers for this very important event. 

WELCA will be hosting a Bake Sale in Ellenberger Hall that 
day June 11, 2017 from 8:30 AM until 12 Noon between the 
services.  There is a poster in the Narthex for the Bake Sale, 
so please sign-up to bring your special treats for the sale.  
Our Bake Sale is always filled with delectable and delicious 
goodies for your enjoyment, so don’t forget to stop by for 
your favorites.  

The next Tuesday Morning Regular WELCA meeting is 
Tuesday, June 20, 2017 in the Narthex.  If you would be 
interested in conducting the lesson from the July Gather 
Magazine, please contact Sharon at buttonsplace@aol.com 
or call 443-691-6845.  As you saw in the 4th paragraph above, 
I did it with a little help from my friends.  This is the last 
meeting until September 2017.   

mailto:buttonsplace@aol.com
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The next Sunday Afternoon WELCA meeting is on June 25, 
2017 in Ellenberger Hall, also, the last until September.  The 
sign-up poster for lunch donations will be in the Narthex 
starting June 4th; please let us know if you want to attend.  
Also, I need someone to conduct the lesson from the July 
Gather Magazine.  Please come to find out why so many of 
our members are coming on Sunday! 

Yours in Faith, Sharon Ormrod 

 

 
HEARTS and HANDS 

 
The next meeting is June 13th @ 10:00am in Ellenberger 
Hall. 
 
We will not meet in July and August. If you would like to sew 
over the summer’ contact Martie for quilt squares, quilt tops, 
or material for quilt squares. All help is much appreciated. 
 
      TO ALL VOLUNTEERS (April 29) 
Just wanting to express my greatest thanks for all the help 
you were able to give with the Fabriculous Quilt Day. I really 
appreciate you sharing your time and talent. At the end of 
the day we finished 20 quilts and 3 fleece blankets.  
 
The September meeting is the 12th, (subject to change). 
 
Direct any questions to Martie Sonntag @410-529-8575. 
 
Have a great summer! 
Stitch-by-Stitch, 
Martie 

 



20 

 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE  
 

HELP!  The property committee is encouraging 
congregational members to pitch in and help keep the 
church clean and in good order. 
 
I get people are busy or forget, but is takes only a few 
minutes to clean the tables, put table and chairs in order and 
put unused items away. If you are leaving an item in 
Ellenberger Hall it would be helpful if you put your name 
and a short note on it. 
 
Have respect for the Lord’s House and help to keep it clean 
and in order. 
 
Each one should use whatever gift he has received to serve 
others, faithfully administering God’s grace in various forms. 
I Peter 4:10 
 
The Tuesday evening work crew meets at 6:00pm. They have 
a variety of weekly/monthly jobs to do. Consider helping the 
crew when you can. 
 
The property committee meets the 1st Tuesday of the month 
at 7:00pm in the Conference Room. We would love to have 
you on this committee. Think about it. Pray about it!!! 
 
The chairman and contact person of the property committee 
is Bernie Schweigman, Jr 
 
Submitted by-Martie 
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CHURCH FOLDING CHAIRS – If you have any of the 
beige striped folding chairs, please return to Ellenberger Hall 
before June 4.  The chairs are being cleaned in the near 
future.   
 
FLEA MARKET – Prince of Peace Lutheran Church will be 
hosting its annual Flea Market on Saturday, June 10 from 
8:00 AM – 1:00 PM. Reservation forms are in the narthex. 
One must have a reservation form for a space. Volunteers are 
needed for the event. Please see Bob Scheufele for more 
information.  

PRINCE OF PEACE ORIOLE NIGHTS – Prince of Peace 
will have two Oriole Nights this season: June 19 vs. 
Cleveland Indians at 7:05 & August 19 vs. Los Angeles Angels 
at 7:05. Sign up sheet for June 19 is in the back. 

ROSEDALE ROSES OUTING – the “Rosedale Roses” 
(formerly the Red Hats) will be Tuesday, June 27 at Carson’s 
Creekside Restaurant.   

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY / PENTECOST SUNDAY 
– Prince of Peace will be celebrating the confirmation of 9 
special young people on Sunday, June 4. There will be ONE 
service at 10 AM that day. There will be a lite breakfast in 
Ellenberger Hall the hour prior. Please come and support 
our young people on their special day! 

EAGLE SCOUT CEREMONY - Prince of Peace celebrates 
with the friends and family of Eric Warthen, Jr. his earning 
of the Eagle Scout Award and his Eagle Scout Ceremony 
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which will be held on June 17 at 10:30 in the outdoor chapel. 
The renovation of the chapel at Prince of Peace in the early 
fall of 2016 was Eric's Eagle Scout project. Let us 
congratulate Eric and his family on this wonderful 
accomplishment. 

CPR/AED TRAINING - will be held on Saturday, July 15, 
2017 from 9am to 12Noon in Ellenberger Hall.  If interested 
in attending a sign up sheet will be posted in the narthex or 
contact Lynn Weber for additional information at 
aweber5612@aol.com. 
 
CHECK REQUESTS – a reminder that if at all possible 
when submitting invoices and or check requests to finance 
for payment, please indicate which account or ministry 
should be used for the request. Also please indicate if this is 
coming from the operating budget or from one of the 
dedicated accounts. If you have any questions please contact 
our interim Treasurer, Ken Valencik, or the Chair of Finance, 
Darlynn Jones.  
 
CHURCH DONATIONS – If you have non-food 
donations, or donations not currently being collected by 
Prince of Peace, please do not bring them to our church. We 
just do not have the storage room.  Instead, we recommend 
donating them to the following: 
Toys:  St. John's , Essex, 518 Franklin Avenue 21221,  
            phone 410-687-8275 
Furniture: Camp Chapel United Methodist Church,  
            5000 Joppa Rd. 21128, 410-256-5561 
 
"FOOD FOR THOUGHT" UPDATE:  This program of 
week-end nutrition support for six "food-insecure" children 
at Red House Run Elementary School continues weekly 
even through SUMMER MONTHS. Thank you for your 
contributions of food and finances. List of approved foods 
are in the Narthex. Donations can be made through our Pew 

mailto:aweber5612@aol.com
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Envelopes.  Please check Food Pantry  FFT on the envelope. 
Please see Carolyn Wagner for questions:  410-285-2055 or 
carolynwagner714@verizon.net. Thank you. 
 
‘FOOD FOR THOUGHT” SHOPPERS NEEDED:  We 
need shoppers to shop for items for the Food for Thought 
Program.  You will be assigned a certain item or two to bring 
in a specific amount by the third week of the month.  All 
items will be reimbursed by the Church.  Call Carolyn 
Wagner @ 410-804-0808 if you would like more 
information. 
 
FOOD PANTRY ASSISTANCE - our Food Pantry is 
looking for assistance to distribute the food on Wednesday 
mornings (10-noon) and donation of food items. A reminder 
that the first of each month is "Food Pantry" Sunday and a 
time when folks can bring in items. Please contact Carolyn 
Wagner if you have any questions. 

ANIMAL ANGELS – Prince of Peace collects  pet food, pet 
toys, pet snacks for dogs, cats and things like towels to 
support the SPCA and its ministry through Meals on Wheels. 
A collection bucket may be found in the back of the 
church. For more information please contact Evelyn Armiger 
at 410-687-8275. 

 

 

 

  

mailto:carolynwagner714@verizon.net
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Gifts Received Between May 7 and May 21 
 
FOR                                                                    DESIGNATION 
Emma Burgess      Food Pantry 
By Gloria Hughes 
 
Teri Dillon  Memorial Fund 
By Kay Vesper 
 
Anna Atkinson       Food Pantry 
By Pauline Dodson 
 
Donald Rathman                Repairs 
By Peg Rathman 
 
David FitzPatrick       Church Fund 
By Phyllis & Mel Gray 
 
Charlotte Price                     None 
By Carol Fountain 
 
Charlotte Price                     None 
By Ginger & Joe Woika 
 
Charlotte Price                    None 
By Bernice & Frank Addicks 
 
Charlotte Price                    None 
By Joan Conway 
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Charlotte Price        Organ Fund 
By Patricia Werner 
 
Charlotte Price                          Food Pantry/Food for Thought 
By Cindy & Paul Hinkleman 
 
Charlotte Price   Memorial Fund 
By Janet & Joe Marzalek & family 
 
John L. Pfeifer                                Mar-Lu-Ridge Camperships  
By Grace Pfeifer 
 
John L. Pfeifer                            Mar-Lu-Ridge Camperships 
By Don Pfeifer 
 
Anna Wisniewski            Church 
By Dorothy Wisniewski 
 
Ellie Zwick                   None 
By Jerry Zwick 
 
Ann Goldsmith         Local Relief 
By Gene Goldsmith 
 
David FitzPatrick                    None 
By Carol Fountain 
 
Our Mothers, Eileen & Annabelle         Food Pantry  
By Patricia & Roy Hodgson 
 
Charlotte Price                     None 
By Mr. & Mrs. Jack Zimmerman 
 
Charlotte Price                                 Mar-Lu-Ridge Camperships  
By Carolyn Mollenkopf   
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Charlotte Price                     None 
By Dottie & Jack Staab 
 

Honorariums 
 

Madison’s 65th Anniversary                     None 
By Joan Stoecker  
 
 

 

Prayerful Community 

Throughout Scripture, God repeatedly invites his people to 
pray to him in all kinds of circumstances for all kinds of 
reasons. We ask God to guide us in our prayers for the 
church and for those in need. Join in and pray for those 
groups and friends listed below so that together we may ask 
for God’s help and guidance for those in need of His care. 

STELLA MARIS:  Erika Glass, Sue Cunningham        
MANOR CARE:  Joppa Road:  Jane Brown  
HAMPTON MEADOWS:  Shirley Sparaco             
GENESIS NURSING HOME:  Bonnie Pugh 
FRANKLIN WOODS:  Virginia Hood 
JOHNS HOPKINS:  Mike Kramer 
FALLING SPRING, Gathersburg, PA:  Katherine Butz  
LORIEN, BEL AIR:  Wauneda Horney    
 
Bernice Addicks, Cely Addicks, Nancy Almes, Courtney 
Andrejak, Andy Andronchik, Eleanor Andronchick, William 
Antal, Eleanor Andronchick, Terri Anselmi, Gail Anuszewski, 
Scott Barrett, Debbie Bennett, Joann Bere, Ken Berlett Sr., 
Don Bertrand, Walter Blackburn, James Blake & family, 
Jerry Bolger, Earl Bollack, Bongiavanni family, Brenda 
Books, Catherine Boyd, Bettie Brooks, Brooks Broome, 
Melissa Broy Fortson, Beverly Bruno, Sharon Brydge, 
Andrew Buhrman, Daryl Buhrman Jr. & family, Dolores 
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Burkhardt, Joan Burkhardt, Susan Campbell, Marcella 
Carney, Tavonne Cash & family, Bob Chenoweth, Tom Clark, 
Kim Cole, Karen Conley, Kevin Lee Connelly, Dustin 
Cornelius, Kim Cornelius, Brad Cosley, Bob Cox, Dot Crusse, 
Teresa Davis, Jessica Deily, Ken Deily Jr., Ken Deily Sr., Bob 
DeJong, Denise, Carla Denise, Stephanie Dietz, Ethel Dill, 
Walter Doleschal, Betty Dorsey, Brielle Ebanks, Brittani 
Ebanks, Tyrone Ebanks, Doris Ekr, Danny Elswick, Carl 
Engel, Ted Ercoline, Pat A. Esposito, Georgann Fell, Kim 
Fell, Antwann Fennell, Buddy Forster, Bryce Frazier, Mary 
Frances Frye, Doris Garber, Debbie Geiger, Ben Gentry,  
George and his wife Cathy, Judy Glos, Janice Grabowski, Mel 
& Phyllis Gray, Pat Green, Barb Greer, Gregory, Randold 
Gregory, Patti Groves, Joshua Hackett, Winnie Hall, Mary 
Harp, Marty Harthousen, Edna Heath, Ryan Heath,  
Barbara Heatherington, Kristin Heatherington, Judith 
Heiderhauser, Ron Heim, Andrew Hilseberg, Baker 
Hilseberg, Jody Hilseberg, Syracuse Hilseberg, Cindy 
Hinkleman, Pat Hodgson,  Baby Thomas Hoffheiser, Betty 
Hornton, Carol Hower, Jerry Hower, Gloria Hughes, Cathy 
James, Terry Jenkins,Barb Jessa,  Jean Johnson,  Madison 
Johnson, Shawn Johnson, Mark Joseph, Jean Keen, 
Deborah Kelly, Michael Kearney, Family & friends of Steve 
Kearney, Jean Keen,  Cole Kilmon, Joylyn Kirtchnar, Pat and 
Doug Kniffin, Dolores Knighton, Nancy Kotz, Doris & Les 
Kovac, Jenny Kozlowski, Karissa Kozlowski, Nancy 
Kozlowski, Carleen and Carrie Kress, Jesse Lalor, Lisa Lalor, 
Patrick Lalor, Mable Langston, Faith Larsen, Gerri & Jimmy 
Laucht, Bobbi Lauf, Lisa Lauf, Terri Lauf, Bill 
Lautenschlager, Bert Letiro, Denise Lewis, Vicki Lewis, 
Willerdean Livingston, Jim Lohr, Chris & Melissa Lynch, 
Irene, Lew, Keith & Steven Madison, Charles Magsamen, 
Donald McLhinney, Karen McLhinney, Sandy McNeal, 
Michael & Mary & Grandchild,  Miller family, Frank Miller, 
Dandon Miller, Stuart Miller, Cara Mizansky, William & 
Cynthia Molick, Mooney family, Lillian Moorehead, Tobie 
Morgall, Pat Morrow, Sarah Muro, Karli Murray, Arvin 
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Myers, Zachery Myers, Jean Nester, Joann O’Connor, Laura 
Odom, Larry Otto, Dorah Parks, Patti, Pelletier family, J. S. 
Pickett, Jeff Pietruszka, Ben Pritchett, Katlyn Pritchett, 
Stephenie Pritchett, Irene  Puchalsky, Mr. Ransay, Peg 
Rathmann, Carolyn Redman, Nora Reindhart,  Joyce Rice, 
Elaine Robinette, Carolyn Rogers, June Romeo, Lou Romeo 
Jr., Leopolda Salvi, Marian & Gene Scarinzi; Charlotte & Joe 
Schaum, Marie Schehlein, Luann, Chris, Alaina, and Josiah 
Scheufele, Vivian Scheufele, Helen Schools, Jackie 
Schweigman, Cindy & John Scotch, Carol Scott, Family and 
friends of David Seaholt, Delaney Sebo,  Jan Sidelinker, 
Lindsay Sixx, Paula Skovron, Scott Small, Atticus Smith, 
Jakob Smith, Jason Smith, Kash Smith, Pat Smith, Renee 
Smith, Robert Smith, Carole Snair, Sonntag family, Juanita 
Spleight, Betty Stoecker,  Ed Stuckey, Ann Sturbell, Bunny 
Sume, Bob Swink, Paul Talerico, Tawanda O’mari & Ezekiel, 
Thompson family, Mark Thompson Sr., Mason Thompson,  
Betty Thornton, Tom, Patrick Tusa, Ronnie Untz, Ash 
Wallace, Ellen Jayne Ward, James Ward, James Ward Jr., 
Cindy Warlick, Pat Warnick, Sue Weber, Jojo Weir, Frank 
Weitzel, Stanley White, Don Widerman, Dora Williams, Joy 
Williams, Linda Williamson, Sabrina Willis, Jackie Wilson,  
Jodi Wolinski, Dan Woodruff, John Yeager, Jennie Z., Jerry 
Zwick      

 

 
June  1 Penny Quinn, Michael Tirschman 
June  2 Bonnie Armacost, M. Janis Eshleman 
June  3 Virginia Hood, Benjamin Pritchett 
June  4 Frank Addicks, AnnDee Jennings,  
 Kimberly Jennings, Pat Morrow,  
 June Romeo, Ken Valencik Sr. 
June  6 Jane Brown, Makenna Clark 
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June  7 Erika Glass 
June  8 Aiden Schwarziose, Ginger Woika 
June  9 Eleanor Andronchick, Grace Matthai, 
 Ryder Sowa 
June 10 Don Rhoda 
June 11 Dottie Staab, Dora Williams 
June 12 Brittney Bittner, Nicole Evans, 
 Mike Robertson 
June 13 Joshua Holston, Dawn Reid 
June 14 Marcelene Brown, Marcella Carney, 
 Erinne Hurley 
June 15 Robert Atkinson 
June 16 Jayda Boardwine, Jayden Boardwine, 
 Rosalie Gude, Erica Joseph 
June 18  Ronilyn Sowa, Emilee-Marie Wood 
June 20 Brenda Shipman, Shirley Sparaco 
June 21 Evelyn Valencik 
June 22 Andrew Greives, Brandon Parks 
June 23 Robert Joseph 
June 25 Arianna Counsell, William Prichard 
June 26 Ryan Diepold 
June 27 Chyna Brown, Valerie Kozlowski 
June 28 Joshua Dill 
June 29 Crystal Holston, Brian Kozlowski, 
 Alora Smith-Weichart 
June 30 Timothy Carney 
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June Anniversaries 
 

Kimberly & Michael Tirschman June  5                   7 years 
Bernice & Frank Addicks June  7                 65 years 
June & Lou Romeo Jr. June  8                 54 years 
Robin & Robert Baux June 12                12 years 
Carol & Joseph Erpenstein June 12                24 years 
Linda & Bob DeJong Jr. June 14                    42 years 
Katie & Bradley Senft June 21                       9 years 
Jody & Chuck Hilseberg June 23                    33 years 
Missy & Steve Warminski June 28                   20 years 
Berlyn & Gene Carlson June 30                   44 years 

 
A joyous wedding anniversary!  May the love you share continue 
to grow with each passing year. “Beloved, let us love one another 
because love is from God; everyone who loves is born of God and 
knows God.”             1 John 4:7 
 
Congratulations to all who celebrate! If you find an “active” 
member’s name missing, it simply means that our church 
records are incomplete. We will be happy to add that 
information as you provide it to the church office. For assistance, 
please call 410-866-8766. Let us know of any omission so that 
we may update the church record and not miss you the next 
time.  
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Pastoral Acts in May         
 

Baptisms 
MacKenzie Leigh Dickel                                        May 21 
Beckham Daniel Oxendine                                   May 28 
Daniel Oxendine                                                      May 28  
 
Funerals  
David FitzPatrick                                                      May 8  
 
Weddings 
Sondra Lee & Justin DeHart                                 May 13 
 

Confirmations – June 4 
Cole Stephen Boyd 
Kara Christina Ewing 
Eleanor Lydia Fuhrman 
Emma Faye Harris  
William Lee Holmes III 
Danielle Hullihen  
Lillian Prichard 
James Paul Ward Jr. 
Sydney M. Zartman  
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Please remember to sign up for dedications for the year!  
Dedications are not carried over from year to year.  Please 
look at the bulletin board near the water fountain in the 
narthex for a schedule and price lists.  Please fill out the 
Dedication sheet and put in the Parish Coordinator 
mailbox.  Thank you. 

 
JUNE DEDICATIONS  

 
Candle Dedications: 
 
June 4        In celebration of June Romeo’s 79th 
  Bday on June 4 and in celebration of 
  June & Lou Romeo’s 54th wedding      
                                  anniversary on June 8.   
 
June 11          No dedication  
                                
June 18           No dedication  
 
June 25                 In memory of Mary & Earl Smith by 
                                   Diane & Jim Scott 
 
Flower Dedications: 
 
June 4         In celebration of June Romeo’s 79th 
   bday on June 4 and in celebration of 
   June & Lou Romeo’s 54th wedding      
                                   anniversary on June 8.   
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June 11   In celebration of Bernice & Frank 
    Addick’s 65th wedding anniversary 
   Given by Beverly Bruno, Craig Addicks, 
     Keith Addicks and their families.  
 
June 18                No dedication  
 
June 25       In memory of Mary & Earl Smith by 
 Diane & Jim Scott 
 
Bulletin Dedications: 
 
June 4             In honor of Danielle Hullihen  
       
      In celebration of June Romeo’s 79th 
       Bday on June 4 and in celebration of 
     June & Lou Romeo’s 54th wedding      
                                      anniversary on June 8.   
 
June 11       In celebration of Bernice & Frank 
      Addick’s 65th wedding anniversary 
     Given by Beverly Bruno, Craig Addicks, 
     Keith Addicks and their families.  
June 18               No dedication  
 
June 25   In memory of Mary & Earl Smith by 
 Diane & Jim Scott 

 

 
ALTAR GUILD JUNE 2017 

 
8a.m                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   11a.m 
June  4 
Ruth Recchia                                                      Joan Conway 
Christine Higgs                                                       Carol Fountain  
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June 11 
Pat Ercoline  Wendy Gray 
Linda Bayliss    Phyllis Gray                                                     
 
June 18              
Diana Passapae                                                              Kay Vesper  
Ruth Recchia                                                          Sharon Ormrod 
 
June 25  
Cindy Alt                                                                        Lori Wilhide 
Beth Kirtland                                                             Andi Fuhrman 
 

 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE FOR JUNE 2017 
 
10:00 a.m      Confirmation Sunday           June 4 
 

William Majerowitz, Alyssa Heeter, Emma Hester 
 
8a.m                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   11a.m 
June 11    
James Ward   Ellie Fuhrman 
 
June 18  
Sydney Zartman                                                 Danielle Hullihen  
 
June 25 
Danniel Tobin                                                                Bill Holmes   
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USHERS IN  JUNE 
  
 8:00     Don Regester, Mike Kinnear, Skip Kordula,  
              Lew Madison   
 
11:00    Joan Conway, Doris Shoul , Wayne Doerflein    
 

Committee / Team Chairs at Prince of Peace 
 
As many of you know, much of the ministry at Prince of Peace is 
organized through a series of committees or teams. Responsible 
for unique areas of service, they are often the places where a 
great deal of work and planning take place to accomplish all that 
we do in the name of Christ. Below are the names of individuals 
serving either as chairs or points of contact for those who wish to 
become more involved in a particular ministry of the church. 
Blessings to all and all that they do for God's kingdom. 
Artistic Synergy (Theater Group) - Bob DeJong 
Boy Scouts - Lester Jackson, Colby Areford 
Christian Education - Susan Hester 
Cub Scouts – Arnie White, Linda DeJong 
Day Care Board - Darlynn Jones 
Daytimers –  Frank Addicks 
Evangelism – Bill Bisbee 
Endowment - Lew Madison 
Finance - Darlynn Jones 
Girl Scouts – Sandy Hullihen, Cassy Wood 
Hearts and Hands – Martie Sonntag 
Memorial - Clair Price 
Property - Bernie Schweigman, Jr. 
Scholarship – Susan Bode  
Social Ministry – Carolyn Wagner  
Stephen Ministry - Bob DeJong 
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Stewardship - Chuck Hilseberg 
WELCA – Sharon Ormrod, Linda Bayliss, Kim Cornelius,  
                 Pat Ercoline, Phyllis Gray, Pat Morrow, Kay Vesper,  
                 Beverly Woodruff  
Worship - Rick Stuckey 
Youth & Family - Wayne Doerflein 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

July Vine articles are due  
June 24 !!! 


